
  T R E A S U R E  V A L L E Y  M O D E L  A  

F O R D  C L U B  O F  A M E R I C A  

The Rattlinõ Rag 
October 2021   

TREASURE VALLEY MODEL A CLUB TOUR: SUMPTER VALLEY RAILROAD 

Story and Pictures by Greg West, Tour Director 

Once upon a time . . . 

Several years ago, The Treasure Valley Model A Club went on a one-day tour to Sumpter Valley        

Railroad. This was maybe in 2008. Personally, Lori and I loved that trip. But we always thought we could 

make it more fun by staying a couple of nights along the way, through some of the most rural parts of the 

Oregon Territory, Baker County. Since Lori and I have traveled a lot on these forgotten roads, it just made 

sense that these roads would be perfect for a Model A tour. 

So. This year the plan was hatched. 

On September 18th seven cars and thirteen intrepid Model Aôers began the journey to Sumpter, Oregon. 

Starting from the Model A complex in Nampa, we traveled the backroads to Highway 95 and on through 

Weiser to Cambridge. After lunch in Cambridge, we turned west onto Highway 71 to the Hells Canyon 

Country. The roads didnôt disappoint as it was a beautiful drive on a perfect  day, stopping a couple of 

times along the way. We crossed into the Oregon Territory below Brownlee Dam. We stopped briefly in 

Oxbow before continuing to our planned stop for the night, Halfway, OR. In this part of the State, cows 

outnumber people by a large margin, and Halfway is no exception. Nestled south of the Wallowa     

Mountains, it is a picturesque green valley with farms and ranches. My only regret is that we didnôt have 

time to explore the backroads more. We stayed at the Pine Valley Lodge, a very warm and inviting lodge 

that proudly reflects the history of the region.  Again, our weather was perfect. After we all checked in, 

everyone came out to the front porch for a couple of hours to relax before finding dinner. It was a great 

day! 
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Nancy and Jeff 

Caldwell sitting in 

Queen and King 
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A High Stakes 

Card  Game 

Remember the hot summer 

with No Rain? 

Well, the next morning that 

changed. The weather 

turned cool, cloudy, and 

something called rain began 

to spit lightly. Chuck and Marilyn, driving their roadster, were 

slightly concerned. We prepped the cars for the dayôs drive, while 

the Lodge staff prepared breakfast for the intrepid explorers.  

Highway 86 took us 

through Richland, OR 

and followed the  

Powder River Canyon 

to Baker City. The 

highway was busy. 

We saw maybe 10 

cars in the first 20 or 

30 miles. We were 

eventually passed by 3 

or 4 Modern cars and 

even a modern Prairie Schooner (Motorhome). To put it mildly, it was 

a relaxed drive, and the rain held off . . . for now.  The hardest part for 

the drivers was not watching the scenery along the way! Beavers dams 

in the river, antelope, and cows . . . lots of cows. We stopped in Baker 

City for provisions, to check the cars and take care of our bladders   

before continuing our journey to Sumpter, another 24 miles.  
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C a l e n d a r  o f  E v e n t s :  

SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 Open  
Garage 

9 10 11 Club 
Meeting 

12 13 

14 15 16 17 18  19 20 

21 22 Open 
Garage 

23 24 25 Happy 
Thanksgiving 

26 27 

28 29 30     

       

NOVEMBER 2021  Local Events: 
 

¶ 2nd & 4th Monday:  Hightower 
Garage:  6:00 pmñ9:00 pm . 
Please contact Elvin  to schedule a 
day and time. 

¶ Next Club Meeting November 11 
@ Idaho Pizza Company in 
Hillcrest Shopping Center, 5150 
W Overland Rd. 5:30 pm for 
Dinner, Meeting @ 7:00 pm. 

¶ Final Fast Food Fridays for 
2021 

¶     October 22ñCaf® Zupa 
¶     600 N Milwaukee St. Boise 
¶     October 29ñChick Fil A 
¶ 16800 N Marketplace Blvd, Nampa 
¶ Christmas Party December 16th 
at Louieõs. Watch for more 
information. 

FAST FOOD FRIDAY PICTURES 

Six couples met at Arbyôs for Fast Food Friday 

on October 1st. Only two couples braved the 

cold weather in their Model Aôs. But the             

opportunity to spend time together made the 

outing very enjoyable for all. 
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The Train . . .The Rain 

The road between Baker City and McEwan Station  

follows the meandering Powder River. The scenery 

changes from timber to high desert, a very pretty drive.  

At the train station we met up with Rob and JoAnn 

Blout and Fred and Judi Ornellas, who drove their 

coupe.  

We arrived at the station early. As we waited for ñthe 

3:10 to Yumaò  - make that the 1:00 to Sumpter (Iôve 

seen too many Westerns) it cooled off and rain began 

to fall. There was even a skiff of snow visible on top of 

the surrounding mountains. The ride from McEwan to 

Sumpter was fun. We were all inside as the rain really 

decided to fall. We stayed in Sumpter for an hour while 

the train people did train things (moved the engine to 

the other end of the train cars for the return trip). The 

rain let up and we had the opportunity to explore  

Sumpter before the ride back to McEwan. It also gave 

enough time for Gary and Fred to get into some       

mischief inside the cab of the train. ñFred, you are not 

allowed to blow the whistle. That alerts the people 

down the line that the train is about to move.ò  Bad 

Fred . . . Bad Fred . . . 

On the road between Halfway and Baker City 

Gary in Cab Fred hanging out of cab 

Gary McNary and Fred Ornellas rode in 

the cab of the train ñhelpingò the          

engineer on the way back to McEwan. 
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 SUMPTER TOUR Continued 

The folks at Sumpter Valley Railroad were very accommodating to us. After the run they positioned the 

train so we could park our cars next to the engine and train. (As you can see from the picture, they even 

vented their steam on cue for several of us to take pictures!) 

One of our Conductors was a young man who 

was fascinated with Model Aôs. Before we left for 

Baker City, I put him behind the wheel of my 

Coupe, and he took his first drive in a Model A. 

 

Sunday and Home 

Sunday morning we got together for breakfast and 

motored home. As soon as we hit the road the rain  

and wind hit! We followed old Highway 30, that 

runs along the Interstate, but except for 12 miles 

we stayed off the Interstate. We entered Idaho at 

Payette, and soon were heading our own ways 

home.  

New Driver! 

Model Aôs in front of Sumpter 

Railroad engine and cars. 

Model Aôs in front of Geiser Grand Hotel in Baker City, OR To Summarize 

We traveled 325 miles. No breakdowns on the 

road, other than a preventive water hose change 

on my car, the cars behaved wonderfully. Good 

weather, great company, and in the end a little 

much needed rain. 

 

And We All Lived Happily Ever After . . . 
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LADY Aðs CORNER   IRONING 100 YEARS 

A homemakerôs life was rather scheduled 100 years ago. 

Monday was wash day so Tuesday was ironing day. Monday 

evening most wise women dampened the clean clothes in 

preparation for ironing day. This involved covering the table 

with a clean clothe, putting warm water in a basin and using a 

clean whisk broom for the sprinkling. (My mother had a     

special bottle with a stopper that had holes in it for sprinkling.)  

Sprinkle the larger pieces first, fold the edges toward the  

Center and roll them up, put them into a basket and cover the basket for morning. Smaller pieces 

could be rolled together. Rolling several pillowcases together was common. The same with   

handkerchiefs. Linen needed to be very damp compared to cotton. (My mom had a large metal 

pan that she put her rolled pieces in and then placed it in the refrigerator overnight.)  

Ironing was the finish of good laundry work and the test of a good laundress.  The first step was to 

test the iron for the correct heat. One method was to  hold the iron near your cheek for a few   

seconds. If it was too hot to hold there for that length of time it was too hot to iron clothes. Another 

method was to touched the bottom of the iron with a damp finger. If it hissed, it was hot. The 

shorter the hiss the hotter the iron. Too hot and it would scorch the material.  

Shake out the article to be ironed and place it on the ironing board, Hold the iron in your right 

hand and move from right to left, using the left hand to arrange the material on the board. Start 

with the part that will wrinkle least, leaving the plain, straight parts until the last. Ruffles and trim 

should be ironed first. The clothe should be left dry, especially bands, hems, and seams, or they 

will wrinkle. 

Iron quickly with a hot iron, yet not hot enough to scorch. If the material becomes dry, dampen it 

with a moist soft cloth. Fold or hang the articles ironed as they come off the ironing board.  

I learned to iron on handkerchiefs, pillow cases and even tea towels. I remember folding and   

ironing creases into those flat articles as a finishing touch. It has been many years since I have 

used an iron and ironing board. I really love my electric dryer! I listen to hear the end of the cycle 

and quickly pull the clothes out and hang them up or fold them immediately. My children and 

grandchildren will never know the smell of newly ironed cotton. 

Groundbreaking Inventions by Women 

In the early 1880ôs, when a new wave of European immigrants 

were sailing to the United State, a Philadelphia inventor named 

Maria E. Beasley designed an improved life raft. Unlike the flat 

life rafts of the 1870ôs, Beasleyôs raft had guard rails to help 

keep people inside during emergencies when they had to   

abandon ship. Beasley patented her first life raft design in 1880 

in both the United States and Great Britain, and received a   

second U.S. patent for an updated version in 1882. She also          

invented a foot warmer, a stream generator, and a barrel    

hooping machine. In total she received 15 U.S. patents. 
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